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This is my 31st year as a Social Studies teacher at Pendleton High School.  I teach 

Senior Civics, AP US History, and AP American Government & Politics.  For most of 

my career I have relied heavily on materials from the Classroom Law Project.  My 

students, over the years, have benefited greatly from the We The People texts and 

from participating in the Mock Congressional Hearings.  Furthermore, my students 

have also participated in the Mock Trial Competition.  Each of these activities have 

contributed to student's critical thinking abilities and an improvement in civic 

awareness and participation.  I certainly hope the legislature will join me in 

commending the CLP for the great work they do.  This organization is a true 

educational gem in the state of Oregon.  Thank you. 


